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Lawrence R. Ghilarducci, Jr. (Larry), after 38 years of service to Lakewood Water 

District as Commissioner and Board President, presented his letter of resignation at the 

conclusion of a Special Meeting of the Board of Commissioners on June 6, 2019, his 

resignation to be effective at the end of business on Friday, June 7, 2019. 

 

At a Special Meeting of the Board of Commissioners held on June 14, 2019, the Board 

appointed Mr. Gary J. Barton to the Board of Commissioners.  Mr. Barton was then 

sworn in by general legal counsel John Mile of Inslee Best.  Mr. Barton has lived in 

Lakewood for 20 years and is a professional licensed hydrogeologist and geologist in 

the State of Washington with 30 years’ experience. 

 

Later in the agenda of the June 14 meeting, and by unanimous ballot, Vice President 

John S. Korsmo, Jr. was voted President of the Board, Secretary Greg J. Rediske was 

voted Vice President, and newly appointed Gary J. Barton was voted Secretary. 

 



 
Gary J. Barton sworn in by District General Counsel 

 

 

 


